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Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 30, 2016 
 
 

Present: Chad Hanna, Terry Lowd, Paul Yates, Kristine Poland 
Also Present: Tax sale bidders, Chuck Hanson 
 
Tax Sale, tax map/lot 009-055-C 

 The bids for the tax acquired property located on the Coggins Road were 
opened and read aloud. A total of six bids were received in amounts 
ranging from $3,000 to $21,000. A motion was made by Lowd to accept 
the bid from Benjamin Hainke in the amount of $21,000. The motion was 
seconded by Yates and carried. 

Building Permits 

 Billik, tax map/lot 014-045, 90-15/16, approved 

 Harrington, tax map/lot 034-B-074, 91-15/16, approved 
Liquor License 

 Reviewed and approved renewal liquor license for Muscongus Bay Lobster 
Co. dba The Anchor. 

Release Deeds 

 Reviewed and signed various release deeds conveying interest the Town 
may have acquired as a result of matured tax liens. 

Plumbing Inspector 

 Reviewed certificates from the Department of Economic and Community 
Development (DECD) indicating that the Code Enforcement Officer 
successfully completed the requirements for wastewater and internal 
plumbing. The Selectmen will appoint Joe Rose to the office of Plumbing 
Inspector at the next meeting. 

Fishermen’s Museum 

 John Allen provided information regarding the formation and history of 
the museum. The current slate of officers with contact information was 
also provided for reference. The intent of the documentation was to clarify 
the relationship between the Fishermen’s museum and the Town.  

Other Business 

 Reviewed and approved disbursement warrants for the week. 

 Reviewed invitation from the Pemaquid Watershed Association to 
celebrate the outgoing Executive Director’s leadership at an open house. 

 An oak tree was removed from the Elliott Cemetery. 

 Heavy load postings have been removed from Town roads. 
 
Adjourned. 


